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September, 2014 
 
 
Arbor Oaks Park 

• The playground replacement is complete.  
• The rain garden plantings are complete. 

 
Bandemer Park 

• The entry to the rowing dock will be modified to accommodate barrier free 
access. Design work will begin this fall. 
  

Buhr Park Pool 
• The pool liner is being replaced. Work is underway.   

 
Brokaw Property 

• A bid to demolish the house and remove debris will be going out shortly. 
 

Fuller Park Pool 
• The pool liner is being replaced. Work is nearly complete. 

 
Gallup Park 

• A Universal Access playground is being planned to replace the playground in the 
east part of the park. A MDNR grant application was applied for to construct the 
play area in conjunction with funds from Rotary.  

• A Transportation Alternatives Program Grant in the amount of $447,500 was 
received to reconstruct the Border to Border trail in Gallup Park from the Geddes 
Dam to the center of the park.  

• A small exercise structure, including a pullup and turning bar is being installed 
along the path. 

 
Island Park 

• The abutments to the pedestrian bridge near the picnic shelters are being 
replaced as the concrete has deteriorated. 

 
Landscaping at Recreation Facilities 

• A major donation was received for tree and landscape work.  The Rotary Club 
sponsored plant installation at Bryant, Northside and the Senior Center, and 
Give365 volunteers planted Fuller and Buhr. All plantings are complete, including 
the golf courses, Veterans Memorial Park, Gallup Rain Garden and Cobblestone 
circle garden. The maintenance contract will be complete this fall. 

 
Leslie Science and Nature Center 

• Engineering work is underway to make repairs to the house to seal critters out 
and to renovate the plumbing and electrical systems. 

 
North Main Park 

• A developer contribution funded a tire swing and a chess table. Work is 
complete.  

 



Scheffler Park 
• The playground replacement complete. 

 
Skate Park 

• The construction of the skatepark is complete. Some additional work was done to 
the landscape, and a fence was added along the rain garden to keep 
skateboards from flying into the swale. Final restoration to the site should be 
complete this month. 

 
South Pond Park  

• A barrier free entry ramp and restroom renovations were completed. A parking 
plan has been completed and should be implemented this fall. 

 
West Park 

• A customer service grant was awarded to design and fabricate a sign to interpret 
the Native American trail that runs along the south side of West Park. The sign 
has been installed. 

 
Windemere Park 

• The replacement tennis courts are complete including the tree planting and 
barrier free path entrance. 
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